

City of Concord, New Hampshire

OFFICE OF THE MAYOR

Byron O. Champlin

TO: Members of City Council

FROM: Mayor Byron O. Champlin

DATE: March 10, 2025

RE: Golf Course Advisory Committee Appointment

I propose the appointment of the following individual to the Golf Course Advisory Committee for a three-year term to expire April 30, 2028.

• Craig Savage, 3 Wildemere Terrace, Concord. If approved, Craig Savage will serve on the committee as a Non-Season User Representative. A copy of his letter of interest and resume are attached.

In accordance with Section 18 of the City Council Rules, this proposed appointment is being distributed to City Council as information in advance of formal action at the April 14, 2025 City Council meeting.

March 10, 2025

Ms. Janice Bonenfant City Clerk 41 Green St. Concord, NH 03301

Re:Golf Course Advisory Committee

Dear Ms. Bonenfant,

I am not a member, and I do not intend to become a member, of Beaver Meadow Golf Course. Please change my request to the Non Season User opening on the committee. Please forward this letter to Mayor Champlin for consideration, and a revised nomination. If you need additional information, please let me know.

Kind regards,

Craig Savage

3 Wildemere Terrace

Concord, NH 03301

603-496-4599

craig.savage1971@gmail.com

Craig V. Savage 3 Wildemere Terrace Concord, NH 03301 603-496-4599 craig.savage1971@gmail.com

Resume for Season User on the Beaver Meadow Golf Course Advisory Committee:

My intention is to be a member of this committee, to work collaboratively with the diverse group of citizens that make recommendations to the City Manager, with the goal of improving all aspects of the operation, use and maintenance of the golf course.

- Professional: 41 years in life insurance and employee benefits sales and service.
 Last employer was the Rowley Agency, Concord, NH for 30 years. Retired in 2017.
 - -Past president of the Concord Association of Life Underwriters
 - -Past president of the NH Society of Chartered Life Underwriters
 - -Past member of the NH Employee Benefits Advisory Council
- Community service:
 - Initial member of the Concord Parks and Recreation Department Soccer Program Committee; assisted in planning, coaching and refereeing.
 - Business Division chair of the United Way of Merrimack County for 5 years. 2013 Rumford Award (volunteer award) recipient from the United Way.
 - -Past member of the Concord Chamber Business Committee
 - -Corporator for Canterbury Shaker Village since 2017, third term. Member of the development committee.
- Applicable experience:
 - -Golfer for 35 years
 - -Player at Beaver Meadow
 - -Years of collaborative committee experience and association leadership
- Personal: Resident of Concord for 52 years. Married to Lauren Savage; 2 sons, Ethan and Tyler, both raised and educated in Concord.
- Education: BA University of Maryland
- Interests: Golf, gardening, nordic and alpine skiing, hiking, fishing